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RECORD OF PHONE 
CONVERSATION 

 
Eric M. Gutierrez 
Aviation Accident Investigator 
Eastern Region Area  

 
Date: May 19, 2020 
Person Contacted: Thomas Neal (Pilot) 
NTSB Accident Number:  ERA20CA189 

 
 
 
Narrative: 

 
The following is a synopsis of the information provided by Thomas Neal in a 
telephone conversation. 
 
On May 16, 2020 he and his wife were going to meet some friends at the Gilliam - 
Mc Connell Airfield in Carthage, North Carolina.  While landing on runway 13, he 
overshot the runway and went off the end. 
 
According to the pilot there were no preimpact mechanical failures or malfunctions with the 
airframe or engine that would have precluded normal operation. 
 
On May 27, 2020, during a follow up conversation with Mr. Neal, he clarified that while 
landing he encountered a tail wind gust that caused the airplane float and landed long.     
 
Total time: approx. 440   
Make and Model: approx. 395   

 
 


